Date

The Honorable Wes Chesbro

Chair, Senate Budget Committee

State Capitol

Sacramento, Ca  95814

Re: Proposed Reductions to Community Care Licensing

Dear Chair and Members of the Committee:

*** (name of your organization) has become increasingly concerned with the discussion of removing the requirement for Community Care Licensing to visit each licensed facility a minimum of once a year to solve California’s current budget dilemma.  Community Care Licensing licenses the residential facilities of the 100,000 children in foster care and the 55,000 licensed child care facilities that serve over one million children.  While we recognize that a variety of funding cuts are being considered in an effort to resolve California’s current budget dilemma, Community Care Licensing’s once a year visits are a minimum standard established to ensure the safety and security of foster youth and to oversee enforcement of the rights of youth in out of home placements.  Once a year visits are barely sufficient to further these objectives; to remove this minimal requirement will be detrimental to the security and safety of foster youth in out of home care.

Currently there is not enough attention paid by Community Care Licensing to the quality of out of home care in California.  Recent media reports of youth who are harmed in the very placements entrusted with their care reinforces the need for funding of CCL visits to, and inspections of, facilities where we house these youth.  Some of the tragedies that have come to light include accounts of sexual abuse, inadequate medical treatment, physical abuse, inadequate commitment to the educational needs of the youth, using youth as free labor, as well as violations of rights mandated in the foster care bill of rights and California welfare statutes. Many of these problems could have been identified or avoided with careful attention and oversight by Community Care Licensing.  Eliminating yearly inspections by this oversight body will only increase the possibility that more youth will be harmed by their group homes and that problems will go undetected, unreported and unresolved.  Future incidents of group home abuse and neglect could escalate and result in the state incurring even greater costs down the road.

*** (name of your organization) urges the California Legislature to act responsibly and ensure that our youth receive a safe placement by maintaining Community Care Licensing visits at their current -- and minimally adequate -- levels.  Please do not use this ill advised savings as a short sighted effort to address budgeting concerns, and cross your fingers that our state's many children in foster care will be safe.


Sincerely,

Your Name

